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To: NEDRI Members 

From: Richard Cowart, Policy Director &

           Jonathan Raab, Facilitator

Date: January 7, 2003

Re: Materials and Agenda for NEDRI Plenary session, January 15 

Meeting: 9:30 – 4:00 at the Highlander Inn in Manchester, New Hampshire:


Meeting Agenda

FERC Order on ISO submission of NEDRI DR proposals 

Draft of NEDRI Report Chapter on PRL Programs


Energy Efficiency proposals

________________________________________________________________

First, on behalf of the NEDRI team, we want to pause for a moment to thank you all for your substantial contributions – your time and personal engagement, institutional support, creative ideas, and commitment to thoughtful dialogue – over the past ten months.  The NEDRI Group is now poised to make a significant contribution to reliability and market efficiency in our region’s power system.  

In a memo to Participants last February we noted positively that  “there is a growing awareness at FERC and in many other circles that wholesale, transmission, and retail policies must all be dealt with to realize the value of demand-side resources in today’s energy markets.” The good news is that over the course of 2002, this has certainly proven to be the case. The support of FERC, EPA and DOE for the NEDRI process have, of course, been very helpful to New England. However, it is also clear that the ideas being developed within NEDRI are helping to inform those agencies as they address national energy policies – see, for example, the attention given demand-response issues in the National Transmission Grid Study, the FERC NOPR on Standard Market Design, and EPA’s comments on the environmental assessment for the SMD. 

(1) FERC’s recent Order regarding NEDRI’s proposals  

FERC’s seriousness of purpose with respect to our work was recently underscored in elements of its December, 2002 Order on ISO-NE’s market design changes. That Order covered several topics relevant to NEDRI, most immediately our recommendations regarding the PRL program designs for 2003. On that topic the Order states: 

“We note that the New England parties have been participating in the New England

Demand Response Initiative (NEDRI) effort to develop demand response programs for

New England. In order to get a broad, effective set of demand response programs into

place by summer 2003, we will require NEPOOL to make a filing revising its demand

response programs to reflect the results of the NEDRI process by February 1, 2003. This

filing will allow the Commission to fully consider the NEDRI proposal. If NEPOOL

cannot obtain a majority of votes to make this filing, we require ISO-NE to make the

filing, noting the fact that NEPOOL could not obtain the necessary majority. Parties will

then be permitted to raise their concerns directly before the Commission.” 

(2) Draft NEDRI Report Chapter on Price Responsive Load Programs

To provide decision-makers, including FERC, with a complete set of our PRL recommendations, the NEDRI team has prepared a summary that includes each of the PRL decisions that the Group made in its meetings last fall. (On the attached document, Recommendations #s 1, 2, 3, 5, part of 6, and 7.) These decisions have already been made by the Group and are reported here as essentially taken from past Meeting Summaries. For this reason, (and also as a purely practical matter) we do not intend to re-decide these topics next week.  Your review of these sections should focus primarily on the accuracy of the repackaging.

There are, however, two new suggested solutions for the Group as a whole to consider. The draft PRL Chapter now includes proposed language on what were the two remaining PRL areas: Environmental Information and Eligibility; and Cost Allocation and Recovery. We are pleased to report that the ad hoc working groups on these topics have agreed on the approaches embodied in the PRL chapter to propose to the full Group. Those approaches (at Recommendations #4 and #6) are included in the Chapter for discussion and decision next week. Please give these sections your close attention. We hope that NEDRI will be able to deliver a complete set of recommendations on PRL programs to the ISO, NEPOOL and FERC after our discussions next week.

If you can’t be at the meeting, please call or email Jonathan by next Monday with any feedback you want relayed to the Group on your behalf.

(3) Energy Efficiency Strategies 

The NEDRI Working Group on long-term demand response/energy efficiency has agreed upon a set of program strategies to recommend to NEDRI. Jeff Schlegel and the members of the Working Group will present these topics for discussion by NEDRI at next week’s meeting. These proposals are not attached to this mailing, but will be sent out separately.

(4) Other Issues for January 15th Plenary

In addition to the above, there will be an update on the progress being made by the Pricing and Metering Working Group.  Finally, we expect to announce EPA’s selected contractor for its environmental study and how they intend to coordinate this work with the NEDRI process..

(5) Working Groups ---Finally, please don’t forget that the Energy Efficiency Working Group will be meeting at NEEP in Lexington on Tuesday the 14th, and the Pricing and Metering Working Group will be meeting at the Highlander in New Hampshire that same day.
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